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Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
TableOffice@parliament.gld.gov.au  

Dear Mr Laurie 

Thank you for your letter of 22 May 2024 regarding petitions 4087-24 and 4018-24 concerning the 
prohibition of `unisex only', gender-neutral amenities at Queensland Council public amenities and 
caravan parks. 

The concerns of the community are noted, however, any proposal to deliver community infrastructure 
that is fully funded by the council is a decision that rests with the council. 

It is noted that the council has adopted Subordinate Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2019, which 
provides for tourist parks with unisex facilities as per Schedule 13, (6)(1)(ah) table 2. 
https://www.frasercoast.gld.gov.au/downloads/file/5027/consolidated-subordinate-local-law-no-1-
administration-2019   

I would like to thank the petitioners for raising this matter with me and I trust this information is of 
assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

Meaghan Scanlon MP 
Minister for Housing, Local Government and Planning 
Minister for Public Works 
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